OFFICE OF
PLANNING, ZONING AND
HISTORIC PRESERVATION
108 Sherman Street
Telephone (605) 578-2082

Fax (605) 722-0786



Kevin Kuchenbecker Planning, Zoning and Historic Preservation Officer Telephone (605) 578-2082

kevin@cityofdeadwood.com

## MEMORANDUM

**Date:** February 20, 2025

**To:** Historic Preservation Commission

From: Kevin Kuchenbecker, Planning and Zoning Administrator

Bonny Anfinson, Historic Preservation Coordinator

**Re:** Homestake Opera House Grant Extension Request

The Homesteak Opera House received a \$10,000.00 Outside of Deadwood Grant in round one of 2024. The grant is for windows and will expire March 21, 2025. The windows have been ordered but the delivery date of the windows keeps getting moved back. The Homesteak Opera House is being proactive and are requesting a three-month extension of their grant. This would extend the grant to June 21, 2025. Because the windows have been ordered, staff is recommending extending the grant.

## **Recommended Motion:**

Move to extend the 2024 Round One Outside of Deadwood Grant for the Homesteak Opera House for three months to expire June 21, 2025.